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SERVICE LETTER 

SL No. L-410/009 Aeroplane Type: L-410 

 Model(s): All 
 Date of Issue: Feb 23, 2022 
 

Reason: Introduction of the new pressure plates type of the K38-1200-7 brake. 

Description: Pressure plates design improvement to increase steadiness. 

This service letter is issued to inform L-410 aircraft operators that production of the original 
pressure plates was cancelled and they are replaced with new ones according to table below: 

Designation Original pressure plate P/N New pressure plate P/N 

Front pressure plate 1 K38-1230.00 K38-3230.00 

Double-sided (central) pressure 
plate 2 K38-1240.00 K38-3240.00 

Double-sided-(central) pressure 
plate 3 K38-1250.00 K38-3250.00 

NOTE 

Rear pressure plate P/N K38-1260.00 remains unchanged. 

Original pressure plates stated in the table above cannot be ordered and delivered, only new 
plates are available. 

Instructions for continuous airworthiness and illustrated parts catalogue will be amended by next 
revision. 
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